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NEXT  MEETING 

 

Wednesday        March 7, 2018             Noon         F.O.P. Hall 

 
 

~~Lunch prepared and served by the~~ 

 

MISHAWAKA  HIGH  SCHOOL  CULINARY  PROGRAM 

 

~~MENU~~ 

Baked Pasta with meat (or meatless) sauce 
Homemade salad      roll and butter     desert 

 

                      $9.00 per person 
$2.00 for non eaters 

 

    Includes hot or cold drinks 
  Tax and gratuity 

 

   Half & Half drawings made prior to entertainment 
Cash Bar available for beer, wine or mixed drinks  
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Tom Roggeman Moves West…… 
    That hard nosed Caveman football player and who 
went on to star for the Indiana Hoosiers in Bloomington 
and upon graduation served his country. It was while he 
was in service, playing on a special service Army team, 
“Papa Bear” George Halas spotted him and signed him 
to a contract to play with the Chicago Bears. After his pro 
playing days were over, he became a very successful  
head coach of South Bend Washington football team. 
     Tom, was the 1950 MHS senior class president and 
resided in Granger after his playing days and has recently 
moved to an assisted living center in Chandler, Arizona 
to be near his daughter, Pam. For those who would like 
to drop Tom a note, here is his new address.    
                        Tom Roggeman 
            990 Ocotillo Road  Apt. 2048 D 
            Chandler, AZ    85248 

MHS Alumni Financial Report….. 
Beginning balance as Jan. 1, 2018         $10,684.21 
    Income: 
 Membership  20.00 
 Donations   45.00 
    65.00              + 65.00        
                                                                10,749.21 
    Expenses: 
 On Line Data            591.72 
            SCM  Graphic Arts      154.92 
              746.64                 -746.64 
Ending balance as of Jan. 31, 2018                   10,003.57 

MHS Alumni Board…. 
President...Rodney Spear 

Vice-president...John Hemphill 
Treasurer…Sandra (White) Mikesell 

Secretary...Patricia (Arata) Spear 
 

  Board Members 
Jane (Zimmerman) Wright 

Robert Smith 
Chuck Wayne 

Looking Forward To Spring…. 
    Don Wachs ‘48 from Stevensville, Michigan missed 
the last meeting due to a short stay in the hospital 
for tests, but he is anxious to get back on the golf 
course and get ready for his buddies, Joe Stuller 
‘48 from San Antonio, TX and Jim Schmidt ‘48 
who winters in Winter Haven, FL when they come back 
for the summer. Don said it was nice to read about alum-
ni again in the newsletter! “My sister-in-law Janet 
(Stanton) Byer ’54 has move from St. Paul’s to The Wil-
lows in St. Joseph, MI to be closer to her son who lives 
there.”  

Free Dental Examinations To Students… 
   (As reported by the Warsaw Times-Union newspaper) 
   Students at Washington STEM Academy received den-
tal examinations from Dr. Charles Hassel ‘48 and other 
doctors and their assistants are a part of Kosciusko Coun-
ty Dental Association give their time to screen the chil-
dren in the Kosciusko County School System. Dr. Hassel 
practiced for years in Bremen, IN prior to his retirement. 
Just another example of a MHS alumni helping other 
people in need. 
    Thanks Chuck for your most generous donation….it 
sure is welcome…..and greatly needed! LAST CALL  

FOR THE 16th MHS ALUMNI 
ARIZONA REUNION 
Saturday   March 3, 2018 

DOBSON’S  RESTAURANT 
2155 South Dobson Road 

Mesa, AZ  85202 
11:30 a.m. Get Acquainted Time and Cash Bar 

12 noon to 2:30 p.m…..Lunch and Program 

 

Choice of entre 
Chicken Cordon Bleu 

Honey Whiskey Salmon 
Pork Tenderloin with honey mustard sauce 

 

$23.00 per person 
 

Make check payable and mail to: 
Martha (Endicott) Pierce ‘66 

3850 East White Astor Street 
Phoenix, AZ   85044 

(Phone    1-480-759-0527) 
(E-mail wesmartha@msn.com) 

 

(Send name, maiden name, year of graduation, 
address, phone number and e-mail address) 

 
 

SOMETHING NEW FOR LOCAL REDIDENTS 
Mishawaka Parks Winter Concert Series 

Friday March 16, 2018 
Join in the fun for the first annual winter concert 
series held in the Battell  Community Center Au-
ditorium, featuring the music of “Ground Con-

trol.” The concert is free to the public and offers an 
adult beverage garden. The beverage garden opens 
at 6:00 pm with the concerts running from7:00 to 
8:30 pm. 

 

MHS Honor Students…. 
    Congratulations to 48 students who were inducted into 
the National Honor Society recently. Another example of 
hard and dedicated work has it rewards. Kudos to all the 
MHS teachers and administrators who helped these stu-
dents, for a job well done. 
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5 Star MHS Alumni….. 
     When the ball stops bouncing, you’ll have to look a 
long time to find someone to match the career of Sharon 
Versyp….MHS class of 1984. The 5’9” point guard led 
the Lady Cavemen to a 24-1 record her senior year and 
was named Miss Indiana of Indiana in 1984. She led her 
Indiana All-Stars to two victories over the Kentucky All-
Stars. Sharon was an outstanding volleyball player also, 
as she led her team to two state finals, winning the cham-
pionship in 1983. She is a member of the Mishawaka 
Hall of Fame. 
     After her graduation from MHS, Sharon enrolled at 
Purdue Universityy where she became a starter all four 
years  for the Boilermakers. She was named to the All 
Big Ten team in 1988 as well as Athlete of the Year. 
     Her coaching career began in 1986-87 as an assistant 
coach at the University of Louisville for three seasons. 
She then became head coach at Maine University for five 
years. Next stop was at Indiana University for 
one year before she accepted the head coaching 
job at her alma mater, Purdue University in 
2006. After 11 years at Purdue, her record is 
237-133 (.641), nine of those years, she also 
had her teams in the NCAA Tournament 9 times. She has 
directed her Boilermaker team to four Big Ten Tourna-
ment championships. 
     On March 6, 2017, Sharon announced that she had 
been diagnosed with a form of breast cancer. A statement 
from Purdue said she is still discussing treatment options 
with her doctor, and is very encouraged by the prognosis.  
      Sharon said, “I feel incredibly blessed to have 
caught this in its earliest stage and cannot not stress 
enough the importance of regular screening. With the 
support group around me, from my family, my staff and 
our Purdue family, I know I’ll beat this and come back 
stronger.” 
 

What’s Going On With Anna? 
    Anna Rohrer, now a junior a Notre Dame, and 
Mishawaka High School’s Athlete of the Decade (or 
more) with her accomplishments in track and cross-
country, is taking the year off hoping to free herself of 
injuries that have been nagging her of late. Anna is look-
ing forward to a great senior year in 2018 on the national 
level and possibly a gold medal winner in the next Olym-
pic games. Listed below are just a few of Anna’s 
achievements. 
  AWARDS and ACCOLADES 
   2016 First Team All-ACC (indoor, both 3,000 and 5,000 meters) 
    2016 First Team USTCCCA All-American (indoor 5,000 meters) 
    ACC Cross Country Freshman of the Year. 
    2017 First Team All-American (indoor 5,000 meters)   
    2017 ACC Indoor Champion (indoor 5,000 meters) 
    2017  First Team All-ACC  (indoor, both 3,000 and 5,000 meters 

  AS A FRESHMAN 
    Finished second place in the 3,000m at Notre Dame Invitational 
    Finished second in the 5,000m at the NCAA Indoor Championships 
  AS A SOPHOMORE 
    Broke the school record for the 10,000m at the Stanford Invitational 
    Led 2017 ND team in the 3,000m with season best time of 38.58 
    Qualified for the NCAA Indoor Championships in the 5,000m  
          where she won the bronze medal with a final time of  15:29.83 
  PREP and PERSONAL 
    Named National Gatorade Girls Cross Country Runner of the Year     
          in 2014-2015 
    Set Michigan state  cross country record as a junior 
    Two time state champion cross country (2015 and 2017) 
    Indiana state cross country record-holder (17:08) 
    Named the IHSAA Metal Attitude Award winner for cross country    
         as a snior 
    Three time Indiana state champion in the 3,200 meters 
    Took the championship at the Brooks PR Invitational 2 mile 9.59  
    Was the New Balance National Outdoor 5,000 meter Champion   
          as a junior in 2014 and again as a senior in 2015 
    Was named class salutatorian. 

Win Number 200 For Kristi…. 
    For Penn girls basketball coach Kristi (Kaniewski) 
Ulrich (MHS Class 1999) who won her 200th game as 
her Lady Kingsmen defeated Mishawaka Lady Cavemen 
to win the sectional tournament. Her Penn team won the 
Northern Indiana Conference with a 12-0 mark and a 22-
1 season record. Kristi’s overall record at Penn in her 
nine years as head coach is 200-27, with three trips to the 
state finals, winning the championship in 2016. Kristi 
played four years at Mishawaka and then graduated from 
Bethel College where she played for the Pilots. 

 Snow Birds Weather Report For Mishawaka….. 
February 10, 2018    from the South Bend Tribune 
 

    Temperature                  Today            Normal        Record 
 High  24          30          72 (1999) 
              Low  19          20 

 

Precipitation 
             Today              Trace              0.07 in. 
             Month to date     1.46 in.            0.63 in. 
             Year to date        3.39 in.           2.92 in. 

 

Snowfall 
 Today                Trace        .05 in 
 Month to date    27.8 in        6.7 in 
 Season to date  82.2 in            49.8 in 

 

Forecast for Tuesday, Feb. 13, 2018                 
 High temperature    25       Mostly sunny 
 Low temperature      3       Partly Cloudy 

 

Snow on the ground            41.0 in 
 

 

Attends Her First Alumni Meeting…. 
     Dr. Debbie Fleming ’78 has been an alumni member 
for 19 years but due her dental practice, appointments 
come first, but she did make the February meeting and 
said, “I’ll be back.” Currently she is serving her third 
term as Third District St. Joseph County Council. 
    Debbie was one of MHS finest lady athletes, starring 
in basketball, track and volleyball. She was elected to the 
Mishawaka Hall of Fame in 1989. She is a graduate of 
Kentucky University where she received her BS and 
DMD degrees.. She is the daughter of Bob ‘52 and Nan-
cy (Crissler) Sriver ‘54. 
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 Here AND There with Our Alumni 

    Congratulations to Darrell ‘60 and Karen (Bice) 
Heeter ‘63 on their 55th wedding anniversary on January 
26th. Darrell retired from the Mishawaka Fire Depart-
ment after 33 years and Karen retired from the School 
City of Mishawaka as a paraprofessional. They celebrat-
ed with a trip to the new casino and a family dinner.  

                                         ***********************************************************************************  

            Happy Birthday to Dorotheann (Sellen) Wasio ’45 
on her 90th birthday on January 16th. Dorotheann now 
lives in North Liberty, IN. 

                            ****************************************************** 

     J.B. “Bernie Rivard ‘48 resides in Spokane, WA in the 
summer and Mesa, AZ in the winter. J.B. has authored 
two books which he graciously sent copies to this editor. 
Many of you 1948 grads will remember Bernie’s illustra-
tions in the 1948 Miskodeed. You’ll be seeing some of 
those illustrations in upcoming newsletters. Thanks Ber-
nie for  the books and your generous donation. 

                              ****************************************************** 

       James Mirda ‘55  from Summerfield, Florida sent in a 
generous donation to the MHS Alumni and wanted to be 
remembered to all of his good friends in Mishawaka and 
the class of 1955. 

                              ****************************************************** 

Thanks to Joyce (Clark) Stebbins ‘43 for renewing her 
brother’s membership and her donation to the alumni. 
Tom Clark is a 1950 graduate of MHS and lives in Tam-
arac Island, Florida. 

                                                ****************************************************************************  

    Welcome back Dick Cooper, class of 1957 and thanks 
for your renewal plus your generous donation. Dick re-
sides in near by Jones, Michigan. 

                                               *************************************************************************** 

   Garry Schalliol ‘65 really wants to keep the MHS 
Alumni going with his huge donation to the cause. Garry 
lives in Bremerton, Washington. He says, “Please con-
tinue to send my newsletter electronically. I occasionally 
pass it on to a couple of fellow MHS grads.” Thanks a 
bunch, Garry. 

                                                 *********************************************************************** 
Doris (Teegarden) Clark ‘45 who lives in Mishawaka 
said, Thanks John for keeping the MHS Alumni going. 
I’m 90 years old and enjoy reading about other alumni.”   

                                                 ******************************************************************** 

    Burt Brenneman ‘50 and his wife, Phyllis recently 
celebrated their 55th wedding anniversary. For 19 years 
they resided in Gilbert, Arizona but have now moved 
back to Granger, IN because they wanted to be closer to 
their son and his family. 
(Editors note:After the winter we are having, I bet those Arizona win-
ters look pretty good right now.) 

                                               ********************************************************************** 

Welcome new members…… 
     Neil B. Huffine, MHS class of 1965. Neil resides in 
South Bend and Pam (Zieke) Long ‘67 who lives in 
Granger, IN. We hope you enjoy our monthly meetings. 
Nigel J. Everett Clark was in the 1973 class, but moved 
away in his junior year. Nigel is a breeder of the rare dog 
family of Portuguese Water dogs,  

                                                 ******************************************************************* 

 
 
      
 
  
 
 

From Out Of The Past….. 
    One of Mishawaka’s finest football players has contin-
ued to excel in the game at a different level. John 
Roggeman ‘79 was a 3-year letterman of 
teams compiling a 25-6 record. Captain of his 
team his senior year; 2 time MVP, including 
MVP of first team to finish regular season with 
a perfect record; was All-NIC 2 years; leading 
scorer and ground gainer in conference 2 
years; NIC Player  of the Year in his senior 
year; leading scorer (145 points) in Tribune Metro area; 
holds most rushing and scoring records at Mishawaka 
High School, including 2,925 rushing yards and 45 
touchdowns. 
    John graduated from Indiana University in 1983 
where he was a four letter winner as tailback. He was  
Academic All-Big Ten in his sophomore , junior and sen-
ior years. He was named ESPN Player of The Game vs. 
Purdue as a junior. He received his JD degree in 1986. 
     He became a high school official working the maxi-
mum number of events as allowed by the IHSAA each 
year. John began working NCAA (college) games in 

1994 and currently is on staff of Division II  
where he is busy every week-end with Big 
Ten games. He now lectures on rules and 
mechanics at IHSAA clinics; served 4 years 
as football chairman of St. Joseph Valley 
Association. He was inducted into 
Mishawaka Hall of Fame and is now attor-

ney/director of Employee Relations for the School City 
of South Bend. John resides in Mishawaka with his wife, 
Beverly (Petty) Roggeman ‘91. 

>>>>  I  NEED  YOUR  HELP  <<<< 
With the MHS Alumni Newsletter 

 

Please furnish me news about 
YOU or your CLASSMATES 

Let’s Keep This Newsletter Going 

 

We need to renew lost memberships 
 
 
 
 

John Moore 
3062 So. Ironwood Dr.   Apt 131 W 

South Bend, IN   46614 

 

E-mail    jmoore3026 @aol.com 

 

Phone   1-574-231-8500 
 
 

Early Bird Notice 
50th MHS  Class of 1968 Reunion 

Castle Manor~~Merrifield Park North 
All Day Event~Potluck Meal Served 12:30 
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IN  MEMORY 

ADAM  MICHAEL  CLOSE 
Apr.13, 1989-Jan. 19, 2018 

Class of 2008 

CARL  E.  BALMER 
Oct. 8, 1946-Jan. 5, 2018 

Class of 1969  

HOWARD  “TOM”  TAYLOR 
Sept. 28, 1928-Jan. 15, 2018 

Class of 1946 

PAULA  (RITTER)  SEILER 
Apr. 25, 1944-Jan. 15, 2018 

Class of 1962 

VIRGINIA  ROSE (ZIMMER)  MARVEL 
Sept. 8, 1926-Jan. 28, 2018 

Class of 1944 

ROSETTA  (FORTE)  FERRARO 
Mar. 29, 1937-Jan. 19, 2018 

Class of 1955 

ELIZABETH  (KWASNY) GILLEN 
Aug. 14, 1923-Jan. 19, 2018 

Class of 1940 

CLIFFORD  WILLIAMS 
Sept. 12, 1945-Dec. 16. 2017 

Class of 1963 

ALBA  (CIAVATTA)  DECKER 
-Feb. 4, 2018 
Class of 1945 

DONALD  W.  NICKEL 
June 24, 1943-Feb. 2, 2018 

Class of 1961 

ELLEN  M.  (ONSTOTT)  KRUEGER 
Dec, 5, 1937-Feb. 4, 2018 

Administration 

DONALD  E.  CLINE 
Feb. 5,1934-Feb. 28, 2016 

Class of 1952 

ANN  (PIRKA)  HARRELL 
-Jan. 8, 2018 
Class of 1959 

MARK  LEE  STEPHENS 
July 20, 1949-Jan. 31, 2016 

Cass of 1967 
JEANETTE  INA  (SHAFFER) MICHALSKI 

June 2, 1927-Feb, 8, 2018 
Class of 1946 

MONTE  CRONK 
-Feb. 6, 2018 
Class of 1948 

 
 
 
 

DEBORAH  (LEMA)  DRAVES 
Nov. 10, 1950-Jan. 22, 2018 

Class of 1962 

LOUISE  (SMITH)  MINNIE 
Sept. 1925-Jan. 21, 2018 

Class of 1944 

ANTHONY  JOSEPH  EDDY 
Mar. 31, 1992-Jan. 24, 2018 

Class of 2010 

DAVID  BERNDT 
Oct. 25, 1959-Jan. 18, 2018 

Class of 1978 

LAMAR  SCOTT,  Jr. 
Apr. 13, 1931-Jan. 26, 2018 

Class of 1957  

GERALDINE  A.  BURNS 
Jan. 16, 1926-Jan. 26, 2018 

Class of 1944 

CLARK  EDWARD  HILER,  Jr.  
Apr. 30, 1939-Jan. 25, 2018 

Class of 1957 

MARILYN  (TRITTIPO)  LEUTHOLD 
July 11, 1934-Jan. 21, 2018 

Class of 1952 

NANCY  (LEAVENS)  GRUBER 
Feb. 6, 1937-Jan. 18, 2018 

Class of 1955 

WILLIAM  “BILL”  BLAYLOCK 
Sept. 13, 1936-Jan. 15, 2018 

Class of 1955 

BEVERLY  (HOOVER)  JOHNSON 
Feb. 24, 1933-Jan. 26, 2018 

Class of 1951-Faculty  

PHILLIP  SHAFER 
Sept. 26, 1927-Feb. 7, 2018 

Class of 19 45 

DAVID  PUGH,  Jr. 
Mar. 3, 1944-Nov. 14, 2017 

Class of 1962 

D0RIS  (SHERK)  HALL 
Sept.11, 1934-Feb. 2, 2018 

Class of 1952 

JOAN  (CHRISTOPH)  STEELE 
June 25. 1926-Oct. 11, 2017 

Class of 1944 

DELORES A. (POTTER)  MARTIN 
Aug. 12, 1930-Feb. 8, 2018 

Class of 1950                                                                                                                
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
MAY YOU ALL REST IN PEACE 
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 >>DON’T  MISS  THIS<< 

MHS  ALUMNI  20th REUNION 

~~FLORIDA~~ 
WEDNESDAY   MARCH 7, 2018 

11:30 a.m. 

HOMER’S 
ORIGINAL  SMORGASBORD 

1000 Sebring Square 
Sebring, Florida 

$9.00 per person 
All you can eat 

(The biggest and best smorgasbord in Florida) 
You won’t believe the dessert table 

~~Co-hosts~~ 
Rod “Doug” Ingram ‘56 

574-262-2893 

and  
Jim Masters 66 

574-532-6976 
(newhorizonsbuild@aol.com) 

Reservations not required, but appreciated 
 

THIS NOTICE APPLIES TO JUST THOSE 
ALUMNI WHO HAVE NOT PRVIOUSLY  

RENEWED THEIR 2017-2018 MEMBERSHIP 

 

If  you paid your two year dues in 2016-17,  
for  2017-2018, please disregard this notice. 

 

SPECIAL OFFER TO THOSE WHO DID NOT PAY 
THEIR DUES IN 2016 OR 2017. 

 

$ 10.00 PER PERSON FOR  
THE BALANCEOF 2018 

Make your check payable to MHS ALUMNI  
And mail to: 
John Moore 

3602 So. Ironwood Dr.  Apt. 131 W 
South Bend, IN  46614 

 

If you do not renew your membership,  
this will be your last newsletter. 
(See page 8 for renewal form) 

 

A Day With Betty In Israel….. 
   Betty (Stein) Guttman, class of 1945, moved and 
made her home in Israel shortly after graduation. Your 
editor recently had this conversation through the miracle 
of e-mail. Betty lived directly across the street from the 
high school and her father owned the Red Goose Shoe 
Store on the Northside of Mishawaka.  
   “My family and I are fine. The family is growing with 
the addition recently of several great-grandchildren. 
Aside from household duties, my routine includes several 
classes each week and some volunteer work with an or-
ganization that sponsors educational  facilities from day 
care centers and residential schools through college. I 
try to do some gardening and genealogical research. Of 
course, there are often family events. Although February 
here is usually one of the cold months, right now we are 
having a heat wave with temperatures in the high sixties 
and low seventies. 
     In the last month two young men were killed by terror-
ists, one a father of four and the other, a father of six. 
Although my own life is very quiet and ordinary, when 
terrible events like those happen, the whole country feels 
the pain; however, afterwards, people continue with their 
usual routine.” 

Great Memory…. 
   In October of 2017, Marlene (Lechtanski) 
Baker ‘61 was able to go to Rome, Italy on a 
Pilgrimage for 10 days and was fortunate to see 
the Pope up close. She said. “A trip I will never 
forget.” Marlene was employed by the MutualBank for 
many years and her husband, John ‘59 was the wonder-
ful greens keeper at the Eberhart-Petro golf course and 
the son of that great MHS teacher and coach, Ward 
Baker. 

Notes From The February Alumni Meeting….. 
    Bless all those 96 people who got out and braved what 
might be the worse day of weather for the season. Snow 
and icy roads was the talk of the day! Tom Faulkner had 
a beautiful broasted chicken lunch and the entertainment 
was terrific. Heather Braovdakis, a professional sym-
phony  singer from Chicago, sang her heart out with pop-
ular show tunes to the delight of the crowd. She had them 
dancing in the aisles. Many of the attendees said, “Bring 
her back!” 
      Half and half winners were: 
 1st place….Elsie Raes ’43….. $30 
 2nd place...Leonard Nichols  ‘63…..$20 
 3rd place…Phil Miller  ‘64….$10 
    Thanks to Sara Burks, the new F.O.P. manager for 
her help with the meeting and having the snow in the 
parking lot plowed out. The March meeting will bring 
back one of the alumni’s favorites, The Paul Decker 
Quintet. See you there! 

Condolences….. 
       To Mariann (Kocsis) Martin ‘48 who resides in South 
Bend, over the loss of her son, Mark Stephens, MHS class of 
1967. Mark resided in Greenfield IN. In leau of flowers, do-
nors may make memorial contributions to the MHS Alumni. 
Mail their memorial requests to John Moore, 3602 S. Ironwood 
Drive Apt. 131W, South Bend, IN  46614 .  

Good Idea!..... 
    Janice (Eckenberger Conlon ‘57 sent a note along with her 
generous donation. “Enclosed is my donation. I will send cop-
ies of page 3 of the February issue (request for members to join 
or renew their membership) to my classmates. Hopefully that 
will bring in some new members.” 
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Old Miskodeed Program Renewed…… 
    Remember when we offered old Miskodeeds to anyone 
who wanted them? Rod Spear, president of the alumni 
has secured the following year books and they will be 
available on a first come-first serve basis to anyone who 
would like them. The books are free, but reimbursement 
of postage cost would be appreciated. 

 

 1915 1918 1919 1920 1922 
 1923 1924 1925 1926 1927 
 1928 1929 1931 1936 1950 

 

If you have any old Miskodeeds you no longer want, we 
will find a good home for them. Make your requests to. 

 

John Moore 
3602 South Ironwood Dr. 

Apt. 131 W 
South Bend, IN   46614 

574-231-8500       jmoore3026@aol.com  

Looking For A Good Book?..... 
    The Mishawaka Public Library has a great book for 
readers who enjoy local authors. Try this one on for size. 
“A Full Life” by J. E. Arata can be found in the Herit-
age Section. The author is the late Dr. Justin Arata, 
MHS grad from the class of 1939. A noted physician, 
Justin lived an unbelievable full life, to say the least. 

This Notice Applies Only To Those Alumni Who Did Not Renew Their 
2017-2018  Memberships 

If you have been getting the newsletter NOW….please disregard this notice!  

SPECIAL   OFFER 
$10.00 per person 

Renew now and you’ll receive the monthly MHS Alumni Newsletter for the balance of 2018 

 

Name____________________________________________________Class_________________ 

 

Address________________________________________________________________________ 

 

              ________________________________________________________________________ 

 

              ________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Phone Number________________________E-Mail address_____________________________ 

 

   Would you like your news letter E-mailed?     YES     NO 
Make your checks payable to MHS Alumni 

and mail them to: 
John Moore 

3602 South Ironwood Drive 
Apt. 131 W 

South Bend,  IN  46614 
Comments or news items about you are greatly appreciated, Include them with your remittance. 

Again….this payment form applies only to those members who did not renew their dues in 2016.  
We have missed you! Read all about your alumni friends in the revised newsletter. 

 
 

 

Congratulations…… 
    To Joe ‘53 and Betty Chamberlin who celebrated 
their 60th Diamond Wedding Anniversary on February 
15, 2018. Joe retired from the Diocese of Ft. Wayne and 
Betty retired from the School City of Mishawaka. 
 
   To Jack ‘50 and Janet (Vellmen) Stroobandt ‘52 who 
will be celebrating their 65th Wedding Anniversary on 
May 2, 2018. They reside in Georgetown, Texas. Jack 
said, “I’d love to hear from some old classmates and 
friends.      jackstro@suddenlink.net” 
 

Thank You  For All Of Your Donations….   
     A call went out to our alumni for HELP and you re-
sponded very generously. Hopefully we will get back 
some of our lost members who did not renew their mem-
berships in December of 2016. Your 5’s, 10’s, 20’s and 
30’s have got the alumni coffers back in the black again, 
but special recognition to a few who really stepped up to 
the plate with their donations. 
Chuck Wayne ’54 in memory of his late wife, Dottie. 
Tom Brainerd ‘75 in memory of his mom and dad, Pat  
        and Dick.         
Bill Huys ‘61 in memory of his family. 
Bruce Tassell ‘53 in memory of deceased classmates. 
Gloria (Storts) Toepel ‘59 for all MHS Alumni.   
Nanette (Riggs) Teixieira ‘60 in memory of her sister,  
       Claudia Riggs ‘57. 
John Moore ‘48 in memory of his wife and daughter, Jean   
      Anne ’47 and Kathy.  
 

Thanks to the 1954 class who have discontinued their activities 
and donated their remaining funds to the Alumni. 
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Come and Enjoy 
The 

Paul Decker Quintet 
Featuring  

Paul Decker  on  Keyboard 
with 

Tedd Waggoner on Trumpet 
Eddie Knight on Drums 

Dale Anderson on Guitar 
 Graig Schroeder on Bass 

 
                                          Hear all those old time fa-

vorites 
 

MISHAWAKA 
EDUCATION FOUNDATION 

MHS ALL CLASS REUNION 
The Mishawaka Education Foundation will be hosting 
this event on Saturday, July 28, 2018 at the FOP Hall.  

 

Did you miss your last class reunion? 
 Has your class stopped planning reunions due to low 

attendance or cost? 

 

Now is your chance to reunite with all your classmates 
and other Cavemen who have attended MHS! 

 

This will be cash bar with light  
refreshments and a DJ. 

 

MEF  MAJOR  SAVER  CARD 
Buy one and get one FREE item from area restaurants. 

$10.00 each 
You will make your $10 back on one visit to  

any of the participating 10 restaurants. 

 

Cards will be on sale at the April alumni meeting 
 or by any MHS students 

Cavemen Lose Their Football Coach…. 
   For 10 seasons, head coach Bart Curtis has directed 
the Mishawaka Cavemen on the gridiron and for ten sea-
sons the Cavemen have had winning seasons. Bart’s 
overall record at MHS is 90-35 with a 201-102 mark in 
his 27 years as a high school coach. 
    Prior to taking over the reigns at Mishawaka, he 
coached at New Prairie High School and now has accept-
ed the head coach job at Warsaw High School. While at 
Mishawaka, he won six sectionals, one regional champi-
onship. The high point of Bart’s time at MHS was in 
2012 where the Cavemen ran off nine straight wins be-
fore losing to Indianapolis Cathedral for in the Class 4-A 
state championship. It was this year that he was named 
the 2012 Indiana Football Coaches Association’s Coach 
of the Year. 
    

Congratulations….. 
    Edwin and Darlene (Prior) Strycker ‘55 celebrated their 

62nd Wedding Anniversary on February 18th with their fami-
ly in Walkerton, IN. 


